
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
11 May 2012 
            
Newsletter No 30 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Class 3/4MW Assembly 
The theme of the class assembly this morning was ‘promises’.  As usual the children performed to a 
very high standard. Well done to class 3/4MW for a lovely assembly. Thank you to the 
parents/carers who attended.  It was nice to see so many of you supporting the children. Thank you 
to Miss Woodley and all her support staff for all their hard work. 
 
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration 
Assembly on Monday 14 May 2012.  Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. 

      Maya Kaur  Nursery 
For excellent listening in order to 

distinguish between 
environmental sounds. 

   Mesha Bernard  RW 
For showing a good understanding 

of estimation. 

Asrar Ahmed   RG 
For working really hard to use 
letters and sounds to read new 

words. 

Madihah Luqman  1H 
For independently sorting shapes 

using a Carroll Diagram. 

  Naailah Khan   1/2L 
For putting lots of effort into her 

work all the time. 

Arun Fitzpatrick  2S 
For an overall improvement in 

his work. 

Fatima Johura   3L 
For good improvement in her 

Literacy work. 

 Whole Class  3/4MW 
For a wonderful class assembly. 

 Krishari Henry  4W 
For learning his lines for class 
assembly accurately and with 

expression in one day. 

Adil Rasool   5B 
For producing excellent Science 
work about how wine is made. 

Maiya Kauldhar    5/6S 
For working hard to improve her 

Maths. 

  Xantaine Campbell  6SH 
For an excellent prayer about 

anger. 

 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the ‘Kind and Thoughtful’ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  The 
award will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 14 May 2012. The lucky children will 
also have fruit and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Weekly Certificates 

Lining Up 3L 
Spick and Span 4W 
Movement Bird Award 1/2L 

Attendance RW 
Dinner Time Yummy Bear goes to 1/2L   Runner up goes to 3/4MW 

 
 
 
 

KS1 KS2 
Destiny Fuller-Broomes    RG        
For tying another child’s shoe 

lace. 

Alicia Brown     3/4MW   
For helping someone who had 

fallen on the tyres. 



 
Year 6 SAT’s reminder 
Year 6 will be starting their SAT’s on Monday 14 May 2012 and finishing on Friday 18 May 2012.  
Could parents/carers please make sure that children attend school everyday and arrive to school on 
time.  There will be a free breakfast club for Year 6 children from 8:30am till 8:50am.  Over the last 
few years our Year 6 children have brought little good luck mascots to school for SAT’s week. Year 6 
children may do this if they choose. 
 
Social Networking Sites 
Could I remind parents/carers to please supervise you child’s use of the computer at home.  
Facebook and other social networking websites should not be used by children under 13 years of 
age. 
 
Attendance 
Parents/carers have been sent a reminder about holidays during school time.  Can I please remind 
you about the importance of regular school attendance and that the school cannot authorise 
holidays during term time.  We continue to remind parents/carers about regular attendance and 
punctuality. 
 
Term Dates 

Half Term holiday 

Children break up on 
Friday 1 June 2012 

and return to school on 
Monday 11 June 2012 

 
Have a lovely weekend.   
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Head Teacher 


